
If this information is required in accessible format, please contact The Regional Municipality 
of Durham at 1-800-372-1102 ext. 3560. 

 

January 8, 2015 

Dolly Goyette, Director, Central Region 
Ministry of the Environment and Climate Change 
Place Nouveau 
5775 Yonge Street, Floor 8 
North York, ON  M2M 4J1 
 
Dear Ms. Goyette: 
 
RE: Durham/York Energy from Waste Project 

Odour Management and Mitigation Plan Appendix A 
Environmental Assessment Condition of Approval Number 18 
MOECC File #: EA-08-02 

 
In your letter dated August 21, 2012, you stated that the Ministry of the Environment and 
Climate Change (MOECC) was satisfied with the Durham York Energy Centre (DYEC) 
Odour Management and Mitigation Plan (OMMP) subject to the understanding that the 
standard operating procedures (SOPs) and maintenance schedules would be developed 
following completion of detailed facility design.   
 
Detailed facility design is now complete.  SOP D ENV 003 DYEC - Fugitive Dust and Odour 
Control is now referenced in Appendix A of the attached updated OMMP.  No other changes 
were made.  The maintenance schedule for the equipment listed in the OMMP is included 
as part of the Operations and Maintenance Manuals required by Condition 5. (1) (h) (i) of 
the Environmental Compliance Approval, and will be implemented following first receipt of 
waste. 
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If you require additional information, please contact Gioseph Anello, Manager, Waste 
Services and Technical Planning, at (905) 668-4113 ext. 3445.  

Sincerely, 
 

Mirka Januszkiewicz, P.Eng. 
Director, Waste Management  
The Regional Municipality of Durham 
905.668.7711 ext. 3464 
Mirka.Januszkiewicz@durham.ca  
 

Laura McDowell, P.Eng. 
Director, Environmental Promotion 
and Protection 
The Regional Municipality of York 
905.830.4444 ext. 75077 
Laura.McDowell@york.ca 

 
KB/LW/ms 

c. S. Thomas, Issues Project Coordinator, MOECC 
P. Dunn, Senior Environmental Officer, MOECC 

Encl. 


